

October 3, 2025

Re: Alberta Teachers' Association Strike - No Classes Beginning Monday, October 6, 2025

Dear Livingstone Range School Division Community:

We are confirming that a strike involving members of the Alberta Teachers' Association will begin on Monday, October 6, 2025. The means:

- All classes are cancelled
- Students will not attend in person or online
- There will be no instruction, supervision, or extracurricular activities
- Please do not send your child to school
- Please do not leave your child at a bus stop at the beginning of the day

We know this is a very challenging time. While we don't know how long this job action will last, we will be happy and ready to welcome our students, staff, and community back when it is resolved. Below are a few important reminders about operations in the absence of ATA members.

Operations During Job Action

- Schools will have limited staff and doors will remain locked. Students will not be present at schools.
- If your child has forgotten something at school, please call the school office for assistance.
- We respectfully ask that you do not call schools for job action updates. We need to keep the phones clear for urgent matters.

Labour Relations Web Page

- We will continue to share information on the Labour Relations web page: www.lrsd.ca/labourrelations
- Please review the information on the Labour Relations web page, including our previous communications and the FAQ as they may provide some useful information and context.

Thank you for your understanding and ongoing support. We are grateful for the Livingstone Range School Division community and look forward to reuniting as soon as possible. We will provide you with updates as more information becomes available.

Sincerely,

Sean Beaton Superintendent